
Optimist Club of Fort Sam Houston 

Minutes of Meeting 

May 7, 2015 

The meeting was called to order by President Fay Hopkins at 11:56. 

The invocation was presented by Sarah Villarreal 

Jack Hopkins led us in the Pledge to the Flag. 

The following members were present: 

                  Richard Coleman   Letty Dietes                                  

                  Fay Hopkins                                      Jack Hopkins                                  

                  Jack Kellmann                                     Pam Parnell                              

                  Russell Shrader                                   Sarah Villarreal                            

                  "Y" Villarreal                             

Minutes from the April 30, 2015 meeting were read by Jack Hopkins. A motion to approve was made by Jack 

Kellmann and was seconded by Russell Shrader. The motion Passed. 

Minutes from the April 30, 2015 meeting were read by Jack Hopkins. 

The Financial report showing a balance of $11,996.29 was presented by Russell Shrader. Jack Hopkins 

indicated that the Foundation cash balance is $10,254.69. 

Humor was presented by Rick Coleman. Rick also presented a poem written by Jimmy Stewart. 

Treasurer Russell collected the fines.  

In the business meeting: 

President Fay brought up the Magic Show including an email reply from Rick Coleman to Jim Beal.   

Membership was the next topic, our membership was 34 at the first of the Optimist year,  and is down to 31.  

Jack Hagans came up in regard to his probable resignation from the year.  Lloyd Buckmaster's name came up 

as his duties in the American Legion wind down. 

The next topic that  came up was fundraising, and other Club's events. Letty suggested that we have the kids 

make ornaments at the Christmas Party on December 12th when John Rosenwald is the emcee. 

Fay discussed the members who were in the military, and we showed Jack Kellmann and Rick Coleman's 

pictures from "the good old days".  A discussion of old Club scrapbooks found by Jack Kellmann ensued.  

Followed was a discussion of the old club in Beeville and the late Carol Bozant. 

"Y" drew the winning ticket and Pam Parnell won $13.00.  Two weeks in a row!!!!  

Following the Optimist Creed, the meeting  was adjourned at 12:44. 

Recorded and Submitted 

Jack Hopkins, Secretary  


